Executive Board Meeting
AP Assembly Meeting Minutes

November 1, 2007

2:00PM

Lake St. Clair Room, Oakland Center

Attending:   Mila Padgett, Sarah Mullin, Sara Webb, Kim Schultz, Christina Grabowski, Theawiana English, Stephanie Lee, Maria DeWitt, Leigh Settlemoir, 
Wayne Thibodeau, Claire Rammel
Absent:
Aneisha Mitchell, Michelle Southward
I. Approval of Meeting Minutes

Minutes for the October meeting were approved.

II. President’s Report – Mila Padgett

Updates

· President Russi’s meeting questions were distributed to the group for final review and updates.
· MEEMIC request to sponsor and AP Assembly event on campus
· There was mention that there may be a conflict with University policy/contracts on this.  If so, this may be better handled through the AP Association.

· A question arose if this would be better used as a professional development session instead of a sponsorship and the group came to consensus that it would not.

· Upon reviewing the potential of the AP Association’s role in bringing MEEMIC to campus, the group recommended that they sponsor a meeting and set up an information table.

III. President Elect’s Report – Kim Schultz

None
IV. Secretary’s Report – Leigh Settlemoir

None
V. Treasurer’s Report – Maria DeWitt

Will be checking into the finance situation and get back with the group.
VI. Committee Reports

Communications
· Newsletter/E-mail – Leigh Settlemoir

· Thank you to those who helped contact new employees.
· No names have been submitted for the newsletter name.  The group agreed to adjust the newsletter draft to include a t-shirt incentive for submitting names.  Stephanie will provide the t-shirt.
· Web Page – Christina Grabowski

· We have started the new content manager.  Half the site has been moved over already.  Having problems with functionality, but please take a look at the site and give suggestions.
Special Events and Recognition – Maria DeWitt and Aneisha Mitchell

· Stephanie recommended an AP Week or AP Month with different activities to get people involved on campus.
· Members of the subcommittee are meeting next week to discuss upcoming events.

Senate Update – Claire Rammel and Stephanie Lee

· New programs have been assigned to the Steering Committee.
· Increased the number of College of Arts & Sciences members on UCUI.
· Name change from BGS to BIS approved.
· The NCA Review in 2009 will include the medical school.
Professional and Personal Development – Sara Webb and Kim Schultz

· Sara distributed flyers.  We have been having low attendance at events (Sara cited attendance numbers).  Please attend these events and market.
· Leigh mentioned that she is working on the concept of a “retirement school” for faculty members with TIAA-CREF, Fidelity, the Social Security Administration and Medicare folks. Indicated that this may be something that we would want to eventually carry over to the AP group.
New AP Recognition – Stephanie Lee and Kim Schultz
· None
Merchandise Sales – Christina Grabowski, Theo English and Stephanie Lee

· Flyer was distributed for review and update.  
· Christina will be getting in samples so that individuals can stop by and take a look prior to purchase.
Nominations and Elections – Michelle Southward, Wayne Thibodeau, and Sarah Mullin

· Will be taking place the end of March/April timeframe.  
· Sara indicated that maybe an AP Month would be appropriate during the nominations and elections time to assist in bringing forth individuals to participate in the AP groups on campus.
VII. Old Business

None
VIII. New Business

None
IX. Good and Welfare

The Crisis Team is putting together a video for the campus to learn about how to deal with campus violence.  They are making plans for the rollout and we should hear something soon.
